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June 2018
Librarian’s Report

Kim Downs and Jeaneal Weeks presented the building project and a request for funding to the Enhance Iowa Board on May 9, 2018.  The Enhance Iowa board will receive new funding for FY19.  We will present again on July 11, 2018 in Waterloo.  Our presentation will include an update on fundraising progress.  We will also entertain further questions about the project and our services.
Linda Corey designated the library to receive memorial donations for her husband Walter Corey We have also received memorials for Robert Fletcher and Lita Schminke. 
Jeaneal Weeks attended the ILA/ACRL & IPAL’s Spring Conference at Drake University in Des Moines at the end of May.  This conference is a joint conference of the Iowa Library Association, the Association of College and Research Libraries, and the Iowa Private Academic Libraries.  This conference was a great opportunity to learn of the information needs and abilities of students who are entering college and how to prepare them as information consumers and lifelong learners.  Two presentations stood out; one about privacy and permission in apps and social media, the other about defining, describing, and discerning “fake news.”
Jeaneal Weeks attending the State of the County luncheon at Kirkwood with Kim Downs.  This event is a great way to network with business leaders, county and city officials, and partners in non-profit organizations.  
Erin Zaputil and Jeaneal Weeks continue to serve on the ILA Conference local committee. 

Jeaneal Weeks attended a Directors’ Roundtable at the Center Point Public Library.  The discussion topics presented by Eunice Riesberg, State Library consultant, involved personnel management and evaluations.

Jeaneal Weeks and Marta Petermann met with Madelyn Jarvis from the Marion Public Library to continue our discussion about establishing seed libraries in collaboration with students from Iowa Big.  Madelyn worked at the Ely Public Library with their seed library as a previous 
employee.  In addition, she did her research and poster presentation for her MLIS at the University of Iowa.

The capital campaign steering committee met in May to wrap up outstanding prospects and to prepare for the groundbreaking that we hope will take place in September.

Library employees attended safety training with other city employees: severe weather training and “stop the bleed” training.

The Outloud! Author series kicked off on Friday, June 1st, with authors Lisa Gardner, Jacqueline Woodson, and Matthew Dicks featured throughout the month of June.

Youth Services Report

Youth Services programming is limited during the month of May to prepare for summer reading that begins June 4. Libraries Rock! offers four incentive-based opportunities: The Baby Bump Book Club, Early Literacy Reading Program, Juvenile Reading Program, and Teen Reading Program.

As mentioned in last month’s report, we are pursuing the Play & Learn grant for 2018-2019 via Greater Cedar Rapids Community Foundation. It was due June 11, 2018.  In addition to the usual outreach partners, Youth Services Librarian Alicia Mangin visited Hiawatha Elementary, Nixon Elementary, Viola Gibson Elementary, Pierce Elementary, Wright Elementary and St. Pius Elementary to generate excitement for Hiawatha Public Library’s summer reading programs. She reached 2,435 students during these outings.

Youth Services Librarian Alicia Mangin learned that she received a $2,000 grant from Alliant Energy Foundation and a $500 grant from Kohl’s Corporation. The funds will cover some of the costs of summer programming and rewards. 

Hiawatha Public Library will again be a site for distribution of free lunches for kids birth-18. Horizons: A Family Service Alliance will provide the meals M-F between 11:30-12:00 from June 4-August 22.

Hiawatha Public Library Staff Report 

Hiawatha Public Library AmeriCorps VISTA Jessie Crockett joined staff on May 31, 2018. She will facilitate Libraries Rock Out!, an outreach event that will provide kids who do not have summer library access with all the benefits of Hiawatha Public Library’s summer reading program. This will be a collaboration with Waypoint Services Kids Point School Age Program at Hiawatha Elementary School and will continue through the end of July.

Via Kirkwood’s Workplace Learning Connection, Xavier Junior Christina Hilario will earn high school credit serving a Library Internship at Hiawatha Public Library this summer. Christina’s internship is 45 hours and her duties will include assisting with our free lunch program and maintaining our summer reading program database.

Library staff were fortunate to attend the 6-hour workshop Homelessness in the Library facilitated by Hesed House shelter director and author of The Librarian’s Guide to Homelessness: An Empathy-driven Approach to Solving Problems, Preventing Conflict, and Serving Everyone Ryan Dowd. Dowd’s message profoundly affected staff, and we will implement his approach at Hiawatha Public Library.

Adult Services Report

Summer Reading is off to a great start! We have 338 adults registered to play BINGO and earn prizes. Thanks to the generosity of the Friends of the Library and several donors, we again have great prizes for adults this year. 

In addition to preparing for the Summer Reading Program kickoff, we had several programs in May.  We had a great turnout for our new monthly Adult Craft Night. This month adults got creative etching glass bottles!  Programming Assistant Rachel Schiller has many great ideas for future craft nights, and we look forward to sharing this creative outlet with adults in the community.  

Adult Services collaborated with the Hiawatha Parks and Recreation Department for the Bike Rodeo on May 18.  Adult Programming Coordinator Marta Petermann helped decorate bikes and give away free bike helmets, and Northtowne Cycling and Fitness presented a Mini-Bicycle Maintenance 101 class. The Hiawatha Police Department also lead attendees in a short bike ride.

We also had a wonderful turnout for our Couples Massage Workshop series. Couples learned a variety of massage techniques over the course of three classes. Rachel is exploring other partnership opportunities with Awaken Vitality Holistic Healing.

Linda McCann returned to the library at the end of May to discuss her latest novels about the CCC camps in Northeast Iowa. Linda is a wonderful presenter and we always enjoy her visits to the library. 

Adult Services Librarian Erin Zaputil continues to meet with managers and supervisors from the other Metro Library Network libraries. We continue to find ways to streamline our processes to serve our patrons.  The meetings also serve to strengthen relationships across the consortium. One of the great things to come out of these meetings is that CRPL invited Hiawatha staff to attend training with Ryan Dowd.  Ryan Dowd is the Executive Director of Hesed House, the second largest homeless shelter in Illinois, and author of The Librarians Guide to Homelessness.  Library staff will use this incredibly rewarding training to serve all of our patrons with more empathy and understanding.  

On a personal note, Erin was very excited to attend the training, as Mr. Dowd’s work was a valuable resource for one of her graduate school projects as well as her upcoming presentation at the Association for Rural and Small Libraries Conference in September. 

Beginning June 18 until August 18 the library will have a collection spot for monetary donations to help the Francisco Oller Library in Puerto Rico, affected by hurricanes Irma and Maria. The Iowa Library Association matched with this library as part of the American Library Association’s effort to assist libraries affected by the hurricanes.  ILA hopes to raise $15,000 for the Francisco Oller Library and we are proud to do our part to help. 

The new MLNMobile App has gone live. Patrons can now visit their device app store to download and use the new app. We believe patrons will appreciate the more user-friendly interface and robust features of the new app. 

The Iowa Library Association accepted Erin into the Leadership Institute, which will be held in July.  Erin is honored to have been selected and looks forward to what is sure to be a fulfilling experience. 
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